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Report of the 9th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program

Koji Otani MD

Director and Chairman, Professor, Center for Medical Education and Career
Development /

Dept. of Orthopaedic Surgery,

Fukushima Medical University

The 9th Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program organized by the Japanese
Medical Society of America (JMSA) was held in the U.S. between 12th and 16th Dec,
2016 and this is our fifth time to send residents from Fukushima Prefecture.

The following residents participated in the program: Dr. Yukiko Takeda went to The
Children's Hospital of Philadelphia (Philadelphia); Dr. Tomotaka Misawa to Sports
Medicine at Chelsea, Makoto lwahara PC, and Manhattan Endoscopy Center; Dr. Yota
Sakuma to New York University Lutheran Hospital (Brooklyn) and Japanese

Medical Practice (Westchester); and Dr. Yukiko Saito to the Shimmyo Group and The
Suny downstate eye center. In the four residents’ reports, all mentioned that they had a
quality time. | believe this experience  will benefit their future career. | hope they will
become good clinicians and educators.

This time, | was very sorry that | could stay in NY for only two nights because |
had an important meeting to attend. In my place, Dr. Yano worked very hard to achieve
the goals of Tohoku Medical Resident Education Program.

| would like to thank Dr. Anzai, president of JMSA, Dr. Ramani, director of this
program, Prof. Homma of Colombia University, Prof. Yanagisawa of Mount Sinai
Hospital, Mr. Kano, secretary-general, Mr. Tokiwa, and all other contributors for giving
us the wonderful opportunity to attend this productive program. I would like to send
similarly motivated and outgoing residents to the next program in the coming May.





